
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Thursday 17th August, 2017 

Dear parents and caregivers, 

ROTO CROSS COUNTRY 
 Don’t miss the Roto-o-Rangi Cross Country afternoon on Friday 25th August. The programme is as follows: 
Time: 12.40 
Venue: The Wallis Farm / Quarry, on Roto-o-Rangi Road, across from Roto-o-Rangi School. 
Necessities: Sneakers (Compulsory). Extra drink and food packed for after their run. 
Parking: Parents are invited to park over at the Wallis Quarry. 
You can then meet the children and teachers up by the paddock on the crest of the driveway and opposite the Wallis 
Flagpole at approximately 12.40 pm. 

Approximate Timetable: 
12.30 pm Walk over to the Wallis farm. ALL bags will go over. 
12.40 pm Assemble at Wallis farm track intersection. 
12.45 pm Events will commence in the following order – 
Race 1 7 & 8 year old girls  
Race 2 7 & 8 year old boys  

Strong 8 year old runners can choose to run in the Cups race later in the afternoon. They will have discussed this 
with their teacher already. It would mean they do not run in their age group race. 

Race 3 5 & 6 year old girls  
Race 4 5 & 6 year old boys  
Race 5 9, 10 & 11 year old girls and boys. Age Group 
Race 6 9, 10 & 11 year old girls & boys Cup Race 
2.00 – 2.15 pm Presentation of Cups and Farewell. 

Children may leave from the Cross Country venue with their parents / caregivers as they will have their bags with 
them. Other children will return to school for buses etc. 

COMMUNITY SURVEY 
As part of the Boards regular review of the 
parents’ collective view of the school, we will be 
sending home a wide ranging survey / 
questionnaire on Monday. It can be completed 
digitally, if you would prefer. Both versions will be 
available through the school website under the 
“Breaking News” tab, but your children will  be 
bringing home a paper version.  
We would like all surveys completed and returned 
to school by Monday 4th September please. A 
chocolate fish will be given for every completed 
survey returned to school. 
 

IMPORTANT DATES: Yr 6 STUDENTS 
29 Aug CMS enrolment forms come home 
30 Aug CMS Opening evening, 6-7pm 
15 Sep CMS enrolment forms due back at Roto. 
26 Sep Orientation visits to CMS by Yr 6 students 
 
All these dates appear on the school’s website 
calendar too. 

RURAL and TOWN CROSS COUNTRY 
On Friday 1st September the whole school will be competing at the 
Rural Schools’ Cross Country at the Lake Karapiro Domain.  
10.00 am Schools arrive and assemble 10.20  
10.35  Preschool race 
10.40 – 10.50 5 year old girls and boys 
10.50 – 11.00 6 year old girls and boys 
11.00 – 11.20 7 year old girls and boys 
11.20  Prizegiving 1 (for 5 – 7 year olds)* 
 

11.45  8, 9, 10, 11, 12 year old Course Walk  
12.20 – 12.40 Junior Girls and Boys 8 years old 
12:40 – 1.00 Junior Girls and Boys 9 years old 
1:00 – 1.20 Intermediate Girls & Boys 10 years old 
1:20 – 1.40 Intermediate Girls 11 years old 
1:40  Senior Girls 12 + years old 
1:50  Senior Boys 12 + years old 
2:15   Prizegiving 2 (8 – 12+ year olds) 
 

TOWN CROSS COUNTRY (Fri 8th Sept) also at the Domain 

usually runs approximately 5 minutes later than the Rural Schools 
timetable but is only for 8 -11yr olds. Only children who finish in 
the top 3 for their age grp at the Rural Schools day compete here. 

 



  

PTA  NEWS  
The plans are well underway for an even bigger Country 
Fair than the very successful one held last year. As this is 
the only major fundraiser for the year we need as many 
parents helping to run the stalls as we can get. If it is going 
to be as successful as it can be, we need a huge amount of 
parents supporting on this one day. 
So keep the 4th November free. 
 
Milo Thursdays are continuing this term. Thank you to 
parents who have donated milk, milo, marshmallows and 
time to make the milos for the children. They are loving 
them.  
A HUGE thank you to Leamington Fruit & Vege who are 
kindly donating 6 litres of milk each week for our children's 
milo! Please pass on a thank you to them next time you 
shop there.  
 

ROTO UMBRELLAS  

The PTA have organised some snappy umbrellas with the 
school name and logo. The umbrellas can be purchased 
from the office. Big adult umbrellas are $25 and the 
smaller children’s umbrellas are $15. 
Don’t wait too long or you will miss out, the wet weather 
hasn’t gone away yet! 

 

 
DIGITAL  TECHNOLOGIES  
The New Zealand curriculum has changed one of it’s 
curriculum areas to include Digital Technologies. The 
change reflects the different ways we live, interact and 
work now. The new area will begin in 2018. You will notice 
some new things being done in the school next year but 
nothing too radical.   
In term 4 we will have a parent evening to discuss how the 
school is going to cater for children (your children) and 
how we can best prepare them for a rapidly changing 
digital world, and ensuring they are getting the best 
educational start that we can give them. 

 

RÃHINA LUNCHES  
Monday 21st August 
Sausage Sizzle $2.00             Chocolate Milk $1.50 
Monday 28th August 
Hamburgers $2.50                Chocolate Milk $1.50 
There are very few lunches being bought on a Monday 
currently (approx. 10-15). As a result, in Term 4, we will 
stop having regular Monday lunches cooked and sold but 
we will hold the occasional one during the term. 
Hot Food Wednesdays finish at the end of Term 3. 
Children bring along food to be warmed up in a pie warmer 
in a suitable container/wrapper, with child’s name and 
room number written on it. 2 min Noodles etc. are NOT 
suitable for this. 
This, like the Milos, are just held during the cold winter 
months. 

HOCKEY 
Friday 17th August 
Roto v Goodwood Red Sticks f2a 5.25 pm 
Last week’s result 
Roto won against Kaipaki 8-0 
View season draw at: www.sporty.co.nz/cambridgehockey 

RUGBY 
Draw Saturday 19th August 
Roto 6th Grade v  Hautapu Chiefs 2B 8.50 am 
Roto/Kai v Tamahere Chiefs 3A 8.10 am 
Roto/TeM/NgaH v Goodwood Panthers 3B 11.00 am 
Roto/Kara/CPS v Tau/NgaH TV5 9.10 am 
Last week’s results: 
Roto 6th Grade drew with East Jagures 10 all 
Roto/Kai  lost to East Eagles 35-10 
Roto/TeM/Nga   lost to Leamington Bucks 50-20 
Roto/Kara/CPS  lost to East Cobras 32-10 
Visit the website for the latest draws and information:   
http://cjrs.co.nz/ 

NETBALL 
Draw Saturday 19th August 
Roto Diamonds v Hautapu Shooters Court 8 12.50 pm 
Roto Golden Ferns v CPS White Court 6 12.50 pm 
Roto Golden Ferns v Kaipaki Stars Court 3 2 pm 
Last week’s results: 
Roto Golden Ferns won against a Mixed team 11-3 
Roto Diamonds won against Tamahere Aces 11-3 
http://www.sporty.co.nz/cambridgenetball 

CLARIFICATION 
The information in the last newsletter about Sandra 
starting as a Teacher Aide in the school confused people, so 
to clarify – when Steph left at the end of Term 2 we had a 
vacancy. Tracy (who was already working with a special 
needs student in the school) changed roles and took on 
Steph’s job of helping various students in the classes with 
literacy and numeracy. This meant we needed a new 
teacher aide to take on the role for our special needs 
student. Sandra was appointed as that teacher aide during 
the school holidays.  
We are fortunate to have 2 such quality teacher aides 
supporting our children’s learning, alongside quality, 
experienced teachers. 
 



 

  

UPCOMING EVENTS 
25/8 Roto Cross Country – Wallis Quarry 12.30pm 
1/9 Rural Schools’ Cross Country 
3/9 Father’s Day 
8/9 Cambridge Schools’ Cross Country 
13/9 BOT Meeting – staffroom @ 6pm 
21/9 Roto Speech night starting at 7pm 
26/9 Yr 6 Orientation Day @ CMS 
28/9 Marae visit – Cambridge Community marae 
 
4/11 Country Fair – lock it in now. Guy Fawkes day. 
 
 

 

COMMUNITY NOTICES 
Wanted:  
Either a baby sitter from 6-10am or a farm assistant 
from 5-8.30am starting early July through calving. 
Please ph. Sarah 027 524 8363 for more information 
 
Squash Coaching:  
Emma Millar is starting squash coaching on 
Mondays 3.30 till 5pm at the Leamington Squash Club 
(where the bus stops) 
 
Farm house required: 
My family and I are looking for a farm house to rent  in 
the area that allows 2 obedient dogs and 1 cat,   2-3 
bedroom  if there is anything  available please contact 
Alysha on 0279219870 
 
THANKS to local Cambridge businesses 
Thank you to Leanne from Mitre 10 who supplied 5 
(yellow and black) soccer balls for the school. 
 
Thank you to Parklands Turf for trying to drain the 
water away from the front gate by inserting a drain. 
With all the rain we have been having I think that drain 
will need to go all the way to Karapiro. 
 
Nutrimetics/Avon: I am a local parent and I  work at 
the school  between 9 -12 Mon-Thurs. I am now  
selling Nutrimetics and Avon as well, if anyone would 
be interested in this please call me Tracy James 020 
433 8826. Thanks 

WRITER’S CORNER.  

Room 1 

The wind is blowing and the rain is stopping.  By Hailey 

My mum said I have to go to rugby practise.  By Teanna 

This is my X-ray and it can see your bones.  By Harper 

Me and my mum saw a rainbow and we were holding hands.   By Gabi 

My mum has me and my sister Poppy.  By Lillia 

I was riding my bike down the hill.  By Cody 

I found jewels in my little logo set.  By Oliver 

My mum is having a baby and when my baby sister grows up to be just like me she will be 

able to ride my bike.  By James 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 


